Update on Title IX Audit for Trinity College Athletics Whitley, Pamela N. <pamela.whitley@trincoll.edu> Fri 6/3/2022 11:39 AM To:

Whitley, Pamela N. <pamela.whitley@trincoll.edu>

June 3, 2022

Dear Members of the Trinity Community,

On February 28, 2022, I <u>shared a message</u> with our community outlining the process we would undertake to conduct a Title IX audit assessing the college's athletic offerings, including issues of equity, facilities, and resources. I am writing to you today to provide an update on this important audit.

The attorneys conducting the audit, <u>Phil Catanzano</u> and <u>Janet P. Judge</u> from Education & Sports Law Group, have reviewed our facilities and have conducted interviews with coaches and athletic department staff. Surveys and interviews with student athletes are forthcoming.

It is our intent for the audit to be completed by the end of the summer and to provide a summary of the findings and recommendations in the early fall. The college will use the findings and recommendations to develop and enact short- and long-term strategies, with the goal of ensuring fair and equitable experiences for all our student athletes.

We appreciate all that have been and will be involved in this process.

Sincerely, Pamela N. Whitley

Asst. Vice President for Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion and Compliance

Pamela N. Whitley AVP for Diversity, Equity and Inclusion and Compliance Trinity College 300 Summit Street Hartford, CT 06106

Pronouns:She/Her/Hers

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message, together with any attachments, is intended only for the addressee. It may contain information which is confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution, use, or any action or reliance on this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately by return e-mail and delete the message, along with any attachments.

Page 2 of 2